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Letter from the National President

Dear Members, Fellows and Students,
I hope this letter finds you well as we move into September. The

Summer seems to have flown by, and with the arrival of September
comes the first hints of Autumn. The days are becoming a little

shorter, the evenings cooler, and before long we will notice the darker
nights drawing in. This change of season often brings with it a sense
of reflection and preparation, both in our personal lives and in our
profession, as we look ahead to the busy months that close the year.

August proved to be a busy month, but I was fortunate to take a short break with my husband,
Adrian, and our family in the beautiful coastal village of Croyde. It was a welcome chance to

recharge before turning my attention back to fine-tuning the final arrangements for our
upcoming Annual Conference. Alongside this, much of my time has been devoted to National
Office administrative work, supporting our Board of Directors, and continuing to manage my

own business, so there has certainly been plenty to keep me occupied.

One particular highlight in August was attending the official opening of the new Westerleigh
Group virtual wall in Basildon on 26 August. It was a privilege to be part of this event, which
showcased how technology can offer new ways for families to remember and honour their

loved ones.

I am also delighted to share that our online CPD sessions are now taking place on a monthly
basis. August’s session focused on Bequeathal for Medical Research and we were thrilled with
the excellent attendance and meaningful conversations that followed. Our next session will be

held on 9 September, with the topic Some of the theories and models around grief and loss, and
what Funeral Directors can do to signpost and support their clients after the funeral. If you

would like to attend one of our sessions, or if you have missed a session and would like to receive
the presentation, please contact admin@bifd.org.uk.

Looking ahead, I am delighted to share details of some of my forthcoming presidential
engagements:

I will be attending an event hosted by the Worshipful Company of Upholders at the East India
Club. The Upholders, one of the oldest livery companies in London, have a rich and fascinating

heritage, including the historical provision of soft furnishings for coffins. They are keen to
rekindle their ties with the funeral profession, and I believe there is genuine value in exploring

this shared legacy. I also look forward to welcoming the Worshipful Master to our Annual
Conference in October. More information about their work can be found at

www.upholders.co.uk.



Amanda
Amanda Pink, Dip. FS, LMBIFD

National President, Region G

Warmest regards

On 13 September, I will be travelling to the De Vere Cotswold Water Park Hotel for the
Annual NAFD Conference. This is always a valuable opportunity to connect with
colleagues from across our kindred associations, to hear updates on the NAFD’s

work, and to take part in discussions on the challenges and opportunities we all face.

At the end of the month, I will be attending the AOIC (Association of Independent
Celebrants) Conference at the Village Hotel in Beeston, Nottingham. Celebrants play

such an important role in supporting families, often working closely alongside funeral
directors, and this conference offers an excellent chance to strengthen those

connections. I am eager to hear more about the innovative ways celebrants are
personalising ceremonies and to share in the conversation about how we can

continue to collaborate effectively in ensuring families receive the very best care and
service.

And, of course, not forgetting our own Annual Conference, which will be the final
event of my presidential year. Our 43rd Annual Conference, Gala Dinner and Diploma

Awards Ceremony promises to be a memorable occasion. On Saturday 25 October,
between 2.00–4.00 pm, we will host an education session offering accredited CPD

opportunities, with very special guest speakers from Obitus and MuchLoved. There
will also be the chance to meet our Tutors and discuss the Institute’s industry-leading

suite of qualifications.

If you are local and not attending the full weekend, you are warmly invited to join us
for this free education session at the Copthorne Slough-Windsor Hotel, Cippenham

Lane, SL1 2YE. In addition, a small number of places remain available for the Gala
Dinner only. If you would like more information, please contact admin@bifd.org.uk.

Finally, I want to express my heartfelt thanks to all who have supported my chosen
charity for the year, The Lullaby Trust. Your generosity means the world and will

make a real difference. Donations can still be made at:
www.lullabytrust.dedicationpage.org/charityoftheyear2024.

Thank you, as always, for your continued support. I
look forward to seeing many of you in the coming
weeks and especially at our Annual Conference in

October.



43RD ANNUAL BIFD CONFERENCE
24TH – 26TH OCTOBER 2025

The Copthorne Slough-Windsor Hotel
Clippenham Lane, Slough, SL1 2YE

The BIFD Invites You To Conference 2025

National President, Amanda Pink, would like to invite all Members, Fellows,
Students, Associates, Presidents of the Kindred Associations and all Guests to the

forthcoming Conference and Gala Dinner to be held on 24th - 26th October 2025 at
The Copthorne Slough-Windsor Hotel.

 
The Copthorne Hotel offers comfortable and contemporary facilities, where

modern comfort seamlessly blends with the historic Windsor. With 219 spacious
and comfortable rooms, the 4-star hotel is the perfect base to feel relaxed and

rejuvenated for our Conference Weekend.
 

From here, you can visit the medieval Windsor Castle still in use since the middle
ages, see the changing of the guard and experience Windsor’s rich history. The

hotel is also located very close to Legoland Windsor perfect for our guests who
would like to attend with their family.



For her Presidential Year, Amanda is supporting The Lullaby Trust.
The charity works to educate and support new parents in the best

sleep practices for their babies with the aim to prevent deaths. Their
aim is to reduce the level of Sudden Infant Death Syndrome (SIDS)

which they have helped to reduce by 81% since 1991 saving over 30,000
babies. They also support bereaved parents following the tragic and

devastating loss of a baby or young child and have so far helped over
800 families. A fantastic charity that needs funds to continue its

important work and any support provided to our campaign for the
Lullaby Trust throughout 2025 and at Conference will be gratefully

appreciated.

The Bombay Pavillion Restaurant offers dishes
inspired by the traditional clay oven ‘Tandoor’ and

curries that stay true to their origin.
 

The Motion Health Club provides comprehensive
leisure facilities and state-of-the-art gymnasium and

swimming pool. 

Heathrow Airport is a mere 15 minute drive and is
ideally located just outside of central London, just 30

minutes away by train. 

The President’s Charity 2025



The itinerary so far…
 

Friday 24th October 2025
 The Board of Directors will be meeting in the afternoon.

 
After checking into your rooms, Amanda invites you to join her for a 3 course dinner in the hotel function

suite.
 

Saturday 25th October 2025
 The AGM will take place in the morning followed by a buffet lunch.

 
In the afternoon Amanda is planning an educational session…Watch this space for further information.

 
The evening will start with a Drinks Reception followed by a 3 course dinner with wine, plus cheese &

biscuits. We will also have our Diploma Awards Ceremony and Handover of Offices followed by music
and dancing until late.

 
Earlier than 24th or later than 25th October 2025

 
If you would like to enjoy a longer break, we have secured good rates either side of the Conference, so that

you can enjoy Windsor for an extended stay.



The British Institute of Funeral Directors Conference 2024:
24th – 26th October 2025

 
The Copthorne Slough-Windsor Hotel

Clippenham Lane
Slough

SL1 2YE
 

The 43rd BIFD Conference 2025 Rates
 

1. Friday Evening To Sunday Morning – THE COMPLETE PACKAGE
 

Friday Dinner ……Double Room (per couple) £675
Friday & Saturday Bed & Breakfast ……Single Room (per person) £425

Saturday AGM: On Arrival Tea & Coffee
Saturday Lunch Included

Saturday Evening Drinks Reception
Saturday Gala Dinner – Includes 4 Course Meal

 
 

2. Friday Evening To Saturday Morning - ONLY
 

Friday Dinner ……Double Room (per couple) £295
Friday Bed & Breakfast ……Single Room (per person) £200

Saturday AGM: On Arrival Tea, Coffee & Biscuits 
 

Saturday Lunch Is Available At £30 PP
 
 

3. Saturday To Sunday Morning - ONLY
 

Saturday AGM: On Arrival Tea, Coffee & Biscuits ……Double Room (per couple) £395
Saturday Evening Drinks Reception ……Single Room (per person) £235

Saturday Gala Dinner – 4 Course Meal Followed by Tea & Coffee
Saturday Bed & Breakfast

Saturday Lunch Is Available At £30 PP
 
 

4. The Gala Banquet Dinner Only ……£85 Per Person
Saturday Evening Drinks Reception

Saturday Gala Dinner – 4 Course Meal Followed by Tea & Coffee
 
 

5. AGM ATTENDANCE ONLY ……Free To All Members & Students
 

Saturday AGM: On Arrival Tea, Coffee & Biscuits
 

Saturday Lunch Is Available On The Day At £30 PP



The 43rd BIFD CONFERENCE - 24th – 26th October 2025
The Copthorne Slough-Windsor

BOOKING FORM
 

Members Name: ………………………………………………………….. Membership Number: …………………
 

Address: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
 

Post Code: ……………………………. Contact Telephone Number: ………………………………………………..
 

Email Address: ………………………………………………. Number of Rooms Required: ………………………
 

Special Dietary Requirements: Yes/No Details of Diet ………………………………………………………….
 

Arrival Date: …………./…………../………….. Departure Date: …………../…………../……………
 

Attending Partners Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………..
 

Attending Guests Names: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………

See Rates Page To Complete Form & Payment  
Tariff (1) – Full Package 
 
Double Rate: £…………………..
 
Single Rate: £…………………..
 
 
Tariff (2) – Fri to Sat
 
Double Rate: £…………………..
 
Single Rate: £…………………..
 
 
Tariff (3) – Sat to Sun
 
Double Rate: £…………………..
 
Single Rate: £…………………..
 
 
Tariff (4) – Gala Dinner Only 
 
Total Attendees £…………………
 
 
Tariff (5) – AGM Only
£ No Charge
 
Total Amount Due £………………………

Please return, or email, your completed booking form for the
appropriate amount to the Conference Co-ordinator and make
payment either by Bacs or by Cheque made out to “The BIFD”:

 
Bacs Payments To:

 
Sort Code: 60-83-01 - Account Number: 20336550

 
 

Mr. David Gresty
C/O The British Institute of Funeral Directors

National Office,
2 Heather Ridge Arcade,

Heatherside,
Camberley, Surrey,

GU15 1AX
07354 847 702

 
Email: treasurer@bifd.org.uk





BLOOD PRESSURE THE SILENT KILLER

I am generally known for my relaxed demeanour, so it came as quite a surprise during a recent
health check that I have high blood pressure. This unexpected finding has prompted me to put

this small article together as it is important that you check your blood pressure due to the
complications which can follow. 

High blood pressure, often referred to as the silent killer, quietly threatens the health of millions
around the globe. Many individuals are unaware that this condition can lead to severe health
issues, including heart disease and stroke. Therefore, checking blood pressure regularly is

crucial for maintaining overall well-being and preventing serious health complications.

Understanding the dangers of high blood pressure is essential in recognising why regular
monitoring is necessary. High blood pressure does not typically present noticeable symptoms,

leading many to believe they are healthy. For instance, a study by the American Heart
Association indicated that nearly half of adults in the United States live with high blood

pressure, yet many remain unaware of their condition. This lack of awareness can have dire
consequences, as untreated high blood pressure can cause damage to vital organs over time.

People may feel fine, but without checks, the risk of heart attacks or strokes increases
significantly.

The importance of routine blood pressure checks cannot be overstated. Early detection allows
for timely intervention and management of the condition. For example, many countries have

initiated campaigns to encourage regular health screenings, leading to better health outcomes.
In Sweden, a nationwide blood pressure screening program has successfully reduced the rates
of heart disease and stroke among the population. This demonstrates that proactive measures
can lead to positive health changes, highlighting the significance of being aware of one’s blood

pressure levels.



In addition to routine checks, lifestyle choices play a critical role in managing blood pressure. A
balanced diet, regular exercise, and avoiding excessive alcohol and tobacco use can

significantly influence blood pressure levels. For instance, the Mediterranean diet, rich in
fruits, vegetables, whole grains, and healthy fats, has been shown to lower blood pressure in
numerous studies. This evidence underscores the fact that lifestyle changes combined with

regular monitoring can lead to a healthier life.

In conclusion, high blood pressure remains a silent
yet dangerous threat to health, making regular
checks vital for prevention and management.

Awareness of one’s blood pressure level, coupled
with healthy lifestyle choices, can greatly reduce the
risks associated with this condition. Taking action

now, whether through regular screenings or
making healthier choices, can lead to a longer

and healthier life for everyone. Embracing these
practices not only protects individual health but also

contributes to a healthier community overall.







BRITISH INSTITUTE OF FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Registered Office:

National Office, 2 Heather Ridge Arcade, Camberley, Surrey, GU15 1AX
Company Limited by Guarantee - 06230309

NOTICE OF THE 43rd ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Dear Members, Students, Fellows & Associate Members,
 

You are duly invited to attend the 43rd Annual General Meeting of the The British
Institute of Funeral Directors on: 

 

Saturday 25th October 2025 at 10:00 a.m., at The Copthorne Slough-Windsor
Hotel, 

Clippenham Lane, Slough, SL1 2YE
 

     to conduct the following business:

AGENDA

1 Welcome to the Meeting by National President Amanda Pink (including Minutes
Silence for Members we have lost and in respect of the deceased people and families
we have served).
 

2 Roll Call: Members present will announce their name, town, region and any office
held.
 

3 Apologies for Absence.
 

4 To Adopt Standing Orders.
 

5 Minutes of the 42nd Annual General Meeting held on Saturday 19th October 2024
at The Cedar Court Hotel, Lindley Moor Road, Huddersfield, HD3 3RH 
 

6 Matters Arising from the Minutes.
 

7 Resolutions To Conference (received at National Office by 13th October 2025).

The Board of Directors propose a new membership called "Certificate
Membership", to enable members who have completed the Certificate in Funeral

Service course and will not be going on to take the Diploma course stay as
members. 



Certificate Members
 
10a.1 Certificate Membership shall be open to individuals who, at the date of their application:
 

10a.1.1 are 16 years of age or above;
 

10a.1.2 whose applications are acceptable to the Directors and
 

10a.1.3 who have completed the Certificate in Funeral Service, or an Equivalent Qualification.
 

10a.2. A Certificate Member shall be entitled to:-
 

10a.2.1. to receive any publication of the Company; and
 

10a.2.2. attend any General Meeting of the Company.
 

10a.3. A Certificate Member shall not be entitled to:-
 

10a.3.1. Vote on matters put before any General Meeting of the Company.
 

10.4. Once a Certificate Member shall have been awarded the Diploma or completed satisfactorily an
Equivalent Qualification they shall be entitled to apply to become a Full Member and provided they submit a
Full Membership Application within 3 calendar months of being awarded the Diploma or satisfactorily
completing an Equivalent Qualification, they may remain a Certificate member until their Full Membership
Application has been determined but thereafter their Certificate Membership shall automatically cease. Where
such Certificate Member fails to make a Full Membership Application within such period of 3 calendar months
his student Membership shall automatically cease on the expiry of that period.

8 Education Report 
 

9 Administration, Company Secretary & Director’s Reports
 

10 To receive the Treasurer’s Report and Financial Statements for the period ended
31st March 2025.
 

11 To appoint auditors of the Company to hold office until the conclusion of the next
general meeting at which the financial statements are laid before the Company:
Hughes & Co, The Stables, Broseley Hall, Church Street, Broseley, Shropshire,
TF12 5DG
 

12 To fix subscription rates for 2026-27.
 

13 To appoint the nominated individuals listed below as Honorary Officers, such
individuals having been nominated in accordance with the provisions of Regulation
28.3 of the Company’s Articles of Association: 



National President:                              Clive Pearson
 

First Vice President:                            Phil Gore
 

Second Vice President:                      Judith Dandy
 

 Immediate Past President:              Amanda Pink
 

National Treasurer:                               David Gresty
 

The Company Secretary:                  Amanda Pink
 

 Editor of The Journal:                          Kayleigh Ingham
 

 Deputy Editor of The Journal         Vacant
 

 Chair of Education:                             Andrew Floyd

14 To re-elect as directors the following individuals who are retiring by rotation in
accordance with the Articles of Association: -

1. Region A – Vacant
 

2. Region B – Vacant
 

3. Region C – Hayley Owen
 

4. Region D – Vacant
 

5. Region E – Vacant
 

 6. Region F – Vacant
 

 7. Region G – Vacant
 

 8. Region H – David Capper
 

 9. Region J – Sophie Cross
 

10. Region K – Vacant

15. Adjourn the meeting to the Gala Dinner where the awards ceremony and
handover of offices will take place

 

*Please remember that only members, students, associates and fellows can attend the AGM part
of the weekend, no guests are allowed to this part of the conference and ONLY Fully Registered

Members can vote.
 

Thank you By The Order of The Board
Secretary & National President – Amanda Pink



BRITISH INSTITUTE OF FUNERAL DIRECTORS
Registered Office:

National Office, 2 Heather Ridge Arcade, Camberley, Surrey, GU15 1AX
Company Limited by Guarantee - 06230309

The 43rd Annual General Meeting of the British Institute of Funeral Directors
Saturday 25th October 2025 at 10.00 am

The Copthorne Slough-Windsor Hotel, Clippenham Lane, Slough, SL1 2YE

STANDING ORDERS

 1. A question will be decided by a show of hands, unless a poll be demanded by the Chairman, or by 10 members
entitled to vote either present in person or by proxy. No question shall be declared carried by a ballot vote unless
such question has received at least two-thirds of the ballot votes cast. In a case of equality of votes, whether on
a show of hands or on a poll, the Chairman shall be entitled to a second or casting vote.
 

2. During debate, speakers must go to the microphone and announce their Name, Town and Region before they
address the Chair
 

3. Speakers include all Members (both voting & non voting) and students.
 

4. A member proposing or seconding a resolution must be present at the meeting.
 

5. The motion "To pass to the next business" shall take priority over all amendments, and, if carried by a
majority, shall allow the meeting to proceed immediately with the next business on the Agenda.
 

6. The mover of the original motion shall have the right to reply when discussion has been closed. No new
matter may be introduced or further discussion permitted before the vote is taken,
 

7. Discussion shall cease if a motion "that the question now be put” is proposed by a Member not having
previously taken part in the discussion.
 

8. A Member shall speak only once in a discussion on a motion or amendment, except by permission of the
Chairman, who must also allow other Members the same privilege.
 

9. All amendments shall be dealt with separately. When an amendment is proposed and seconded, discussion
shall be continued to that amendment and a vote taken. If carried, the original motion is then put to the meeting
in its amended form, when it is open to discussion and further amendment. If the original motion stands and
discussion proceeds.
 

10. The Chairman shall have the power to adjourn the meeting or to settle points of order not otherwise dealt
with in these Standing Orders.
 

11. Any Member, who has an urgent need to keep a mobile telephone switched on in the meeting, shall sit
immediately adjacent to a door and leave the meeting room as soon as a call is received.

VOTING
ONLY Full Voting Members are eligible to vote, and ONLY if they have paid their current

subscriptions.
ONLY A Raise of Hand can be used for voting. 



43rd Annual General Meeting of the British Institute of Funeral Directors
Saturday 25th October 2025, 10:00 a.m., The Copthorne Slough-Windsor Hotel, Slough, SL1 2YE

NOMINATION FORM
Nominations are invited for the election of Fellows/Members of the Institute to the following positions

2025/26:

National President  ………………………………………………………………………………………………….
Proposed By  …………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Seconded By  ………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
First Vice President  ………………………………………………………………………………………………...
Proposed By  …………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Seconded By  ………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Second Vice President  ……………………………………………………………………………………………...
Proposed By  …………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Seconded By  ………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
National Treasurer  …………………………………………………………………………………………………
Proposed By  …………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Seconded By  ………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Company Secretary  ………………………………………………………………………………………………...
Proposed By  …………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Seconded By  ………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Editor of The Journal  ……………………………………………………………………………………………...
Proposed By  …………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Seconded By  ………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Deputy Editor of The Journal  ……………………………………………………………………………………..
Proposed By  …………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Seconded By  ………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

Resolutions To Conference………………………………………………………………………………………...
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
Proposed By…………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Seconded By………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 



The consent of the Member or Fellow must have been obtained prior to
nomination

 The Board of Directors have recommended the following candidates:
 

National President: Clive Pearson
 First Vice President: Phil Gore 

 Second Vice President: Judith Dandy
 Immediate Past President Amanda Pink 

 National Treasurer: David Gresty
 The Company Secretary: Amanda Pink
Editor of The Journal: Kayleigh Ingham
 Deputy Editor of The Journal: Vacant

Chair of Education: Andrew Floyd

Nomination Forms should be sent to:
 

National Office, 2 Heather Ridge Arcade, Camberley, Surrey, GU15 1AX

Deadline for Nominations & Resolutions: 13th October 2025



 43rd AGM – PROXY FORM
 

Registered Office: National Office, 2 Heather Ridge Arcade, Camberley, Surrey,
GU15 1AX

Company Limited by Guarantee - 06230309

Name of Member: ________________________________________
 Membership Number: ________________________________________

Address of
Member:___________________________________________________________________

Before completing this form, please read the explanatory notes:
 I, being a Member of the Company, appoint the Chairman of the meeting or (see note 3)
 Alternate Nominee: ________________________________________

as my proxy to attend, speak and vote upon my behalf at the 43rd AGM held on Saturday 25th October 2025 at 10.00am, and at
any adjournment of the meeting held, at The Copthorne Slough-Windsor Hotel, Clippenham Lane, Slough, SL1 2YE.

 

I direct my proxy to vote on the following resolutions as I have indicated by marking the appropriate indication with an ‘X’. If no
indication is given, my proxy will vote or abstain from voting at his or her discretion and I authorise my proxy vote, or abstention

from voting, as he or she thinks fit in relation to any other matter which is properly put before this meeting. 

AGENDA ITEMS:                                                                                                                                                FOR                   AGAINST
4. To Adopt Standing Orders                                                                                       ____________      ___________

5. Minutes of the 42nd Annual General Meeting, Saturday 19th 2024, The Cedar Court Hotel, Lindley Moor Road,
Huddersfield, HD3 3RH. 
                                                                                                                                                             __________       ___________ 

7. Resolutions To Conference received at National Office by 13th October 2025 
 
The Board of Directors propose a new membership called "Certificate Membership", to enable members who have completed
the Certificate in Funeral Service course and will not be going on to take the Diploma course stay as members. 
 
Certificate Members
 10a.1 Certificate Membership shall be open to individuals who, at the date of their application:
 10a.1.1 are 16 years of age or above;
 10a.1.2 whose applications are acceptable to the Directors and
 10a.1.3 who have completed the Certificate in Funeral Service, or an Equivalent Qualification.
 10a.2. A Certificate Member shall be entitled to:-
 10a.2.1. to receive any publication of the Company; and
 10a.2.2. attend any General Meeting of the Company.
 10a.3. A Certificate Member shall not be entitled to:-
 10a.3.1. Vote on matters put before any General Meeting of the Company.
 10.4. Once a Certificate Member shall have been awarded the Diploma or completed satisfactorily an Equivalent Qualification they
shall be entitled to apply to become a Full Member and provided he submits a Full Membership Application within 3 calendar months
of being awarded the Diploma or satisfactorily completing an Equivalent Qualification, they may remain a Certificate member until
their Full Membership Application has been determined but thereafter their Certificate Membership shall automatically cease. Where
such Certificate Member fails to make a Full Membership Application within such period of 3 calendar months his student
Membership shall automatically cease on the expiry of that period.

                                                                                                                                                                    ____________     ___________



10. To Receive The Treasurer’s Report & Financial Statements For The Period Ending 31st March 2025
                                                                                                                                                     _____________    _____________
 11. To Appoint Auditors of the Company Until the Next General Meeting: 
 Hughes & Co, The Stables, Broseley Hall, Church Street, Broseley, Shropshire, TF12 5DG
                                                                                                                                                         _____________     ____________
12. To Fix Subscription Rates 2025 – 26
                                                                                                                                                           ____________       ____________
13. To Appoint the Nominated Individuals As Honorary Officers and such Individuals Having Been Nominated
In Accordance With the Provisions of the Company’s Articles of Association:
 
National President                                Clive Pearson                                                       ____________   ____________
First Vice President                              Phil Gore                                                               ____________   ____________
Second Vice President                        Judith Dandy                                                      ____________   ____________
Immediate Past President                 Amanda Pink                                                    ____________   ____________
National Treasurer                                 David Gresty                                                    ____________   ____________
The Company Secretary                    Amanda Pink                                                   ____________   ____________
Editor of The Journal                             Kayleigh Ingham                                           ____________   ____________
Deputy Editor of The Journal           Vacant                                                                  ____________   ____________
 
14. To Re-elect As Directors, The Following Individuals Who Are Retiring by Rotation in Accordance With
The Provisions of Regulation 28.2 of the Articles of Association:
 
Region A               Vacant                                                                                                         ____________   ____________
Region B                Vacant                                                                                                         ____________   ____________
Region C                Hayley Owen                                                                                           ____________   ____________
Region D               Vacant                                                                                                           ____________   ____________
Region E               Vacant                                                                                                           ____________   ____________
Region F               Vacant                                                                                                           ____________   ____________
Region G               Vacant                                                                                                          ____________   ____________
Region H              David Capper                                                                                           ____________   ____________
Region J                Sophie Cross                                                                                             ____________   ____________
Region K              Vacant                                                                                                           ____________   ____________

Signature: __________________________________ 
Date: __________ / __________ / 2025



EXPLANATORY NOTES TO THE PROXY FORM

1. As a Member of the Company, you are entitled to appoint a proxy to exercise all or any of your rights
to attend, speak and vote at a general meeting of the Company. You can only appoint a proxy using the

procedures set out in these notes.
 

2. Appointment of a proxy does not preclude you attending the meeting and voting in person,
however, should you attend in person your proxy appointment will automatically be terminated.

 
3. The proxy must be a member of the Company and to appoint a proxy other than the Chairman of

the meeting, insert their full name on the line after ‘Alternate Proxy’. If no name is provided the
Chairman will be deemed your proxy. Where you appoint someone other than Chairman, you are

responsible for ensuring they attend the meeting and are aware of your voting intentions. 
 

4. To direct your proxy how to vote on the resolutions, mark the appropriate line with an ‘X’. If no
voting indication is given, your proxy will vote or abstain from voting at his or her discretion. Your
proxy will vote or abstain from voting as he or she thinks fit in relation to any other matter which is

put before the meeting.
 

5. To appoint a proxy using this form, the form must be:
- Completed & Signed

- Sent or delivered to the Company at National Office: 2 Heather Ridge Arcade, Camberley, Surrey, 
GU15 1AX Lane

- Received by the Company no later than 13th October 2025
 

6. Any power of attorney or any authority under which this proxy form is signed (or a duly certified
copy of such power or authority) must be included with the proxy form.

 
7. If you submit more than one valid proxy appointment, the proxy received last before the latest time

for receipt of proxies will take precedence.
 

8. In order to revoke a proxy instruction, you will need to inform the Company by sending a signed
hard copy notice clearly stating your intention to revoke you proxy appointment to National Office, 2
Heather Ridge Arcade, Camberley, Surrey, GU15 1AX no later than 13th October 2025. If you attempt

to revoke your proxy appointment but the revocation is received after the time specified then, subject
to the paragraph directly below, your proxy appointment will remain valid.

 
9. Communication – Except as provided above, members who have general enquiries about the
Meeting should contact National office by email (admin@bifd.org.uk). No other methods of

communication will be accepted.
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Humphris Funerals Celebrates 90 Years of
Sponsorship with Banbury United FC

Funeral Partners’ Area Development
Manager Emma Hollis, centre, with Martin

Humphris, former owner of Humphris
Funerals, and the team.

Humphris Funerals, a trusted name in the
community for nearly 150 years, is marking

a remarkable milestone – 90 years of
continuous sponsorship of Banbury United

Football Club.

Humphris Funerals, part of the Funeral
Partners family of high-quality funeral

homes, has proudly served their community
for close to 150 years. They have sponsored

Banbury United since 1935, making them
the club’s oldest continuous sponsor.

Funeral Partners’ Area Development Manager Emma Hollis said: “Banbury
United is more than just a semi-professional football club; it’s a cornerstone of our

community. We feel everyone involved shares our commitment to friendship,
wellbeing and bringing people together. The club is owned by their members and

rely on a network of volunteers and community support, and it’s why this
sponsorship continues to mean so much to us, even 90 years on.

“Every season brings excitement for supporters of The Puritans. We believe the
players will really go the extra mile to mark our 90-year sponsorship milestone

with the Club’s best season yet! We have increased our sponsorship, taking a
pitch side advertising board at the ground and an advert in the official matchday

online programme.

“Sponsoring Banbury United is a fun and meaningful way to give back. We are
proud to continue our support, and we look forward to the season ahead.



Advertorial

“Supporting our local community has always been a big part of what we do
here. Recent projects have seen us collecting Easter eggs for Let’s Play, a

project which supports children with additional needs, and starting a
friendship group to combat loneliness.”

Wayne Farrell, Chairman of Banbury United FC, said: “Humphris Funerals’
remarkable 90 years as a sponsor of Banbury United is a stark reminder of the
critical and enduring relationship between the Club and the town. In the 1935-

36 season, Banbury Spencer, as we were called then, competed in the
Birmingham Combination league in what was our second season at the current

stadium. Through wars, changes in Club ownership and various team
promotions and relegations, Humphris Funerals’ support of Banbury United
has been steadfast. It’s a clear demonstration of a business that understands

commitment and service to the community. On behalf of everyone at the Club
– our supporters, staff and volunteers, players and fellow sponsors – we

congratulate Humphris on their total of 150 years in business in Banbury.”

For more information about their community work visit
https://www.humphrisfunerals.co.uk/ or be the first to know about upcoming

community projects on Facebook via
https://www.facebook.com/HumphrisFunerals32AlbertStreet. 

About Funeral Partners:
Funeral Partners is the UK's third largest funeral business, with more than 290

funeral homes staffed by over 1000 dedicated funeral professionals serving
communities across England, Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland.

Chief Executive Sam Kershaw has over 40 years' experience in the funeral
profession, joining the business back in 2016 as Chief Operating Officer. Funeral

Partners has grown rapidly, building a strong reputation as a well-run, high-
quality funeral services business overseeing more than 25,000 funerals each

year.
It now includes more than 150 family businesses, which have entrusted their

reputation and heritage to Funeral Partners.







Why Grief Support Matters: New Research Links
Prolonged Grief to Long-Term Health Risks

Grief is a universally human experience, but one which various hugely from individual to
individual. A study by researchers in Denmark has found that people experiencing intense,

prolonged grief after the death of a loved one are nearly twice as likely to die within ten years. The
research offers compelling evidence that grief isn’t just emotional, it can also have serious, long-

lasting impacts on our physical and mental health.
At MuchLoved, we believe this strengthens the case for early, compassionate bereavement care

and better grief education for all.

Grief That Doesn't Ease
The Danish study followed over 900 bereaved people for more than a decade who had lost their
partner, parent or other family member. While many adapted well over time, a significant group

showed persistent, high levels of grief symptoms.

The study found that people in this group were:
Almost twice as likely to die within the subsequent 10-year period

Significantly higher users of healthcare services
More likely to take medication for depression, anxiety, or sleep problems

This isn’t to say grief always leads to illness, but it underlines that when grief remains
unsupported, the consequences can be profound. 

Why Accessible Bereavement Support is Essential
Not everyone who struggles with grief will feel comfortable seeking professional help, and even fewer
will know where to turn. Many will be unaware of all the physical symptoms that can manifest in grief.

That’s why it’s vital that bereavement care is made visible, accessible, and free from stigma.
At MuchLoved, we see every online tribute not only as a space to remember and share, but also as
providing access to emotional support. From lighting a candle or sharing a story, to accessing live

bereavement counselling through services like GriefChat. 

As Catherine Betley, grief counsellor and Head of Charity at MuchLoved, says:

“It’s normal for bereaved people to feel the impact of grief for months or even years. But when grief becomes
prolonged and overwhelming, we must ensure support is available - not just for emotional wellbeing, but for

long-term health.”



The Role of Grief Education

This study also highlights the need for more grief-literate communities, such as:

Healthcare professionals better trained to spot prolonged grief
Employers who understand the impact of bereavement on staff
Schools and workplaces that create space for open conversation
Families and friends who know how to offer real support

The good news? Grief education in the UK is evolving. Public campaigns, workplace initiatives,
and digital platforms are all helping people understand that grief is not linear, and that support

may be needed long after the funeral has passed.

What We Can All Do to Support People Close to Us Who Are Bereaved

Connection with family, friends and community matters a great deal for bereaved people. Feeling
that their loss is acknowledged and that they have the support of family and friends can make all the

difference. There are some simple things we can all do to show we care:

Understand that grief takes time, and that sometimes it can be too much to handle alone
Offer the bereaved person opportunities to remember, express how they feel and connect with
others who may be sharing the same experience
Continue to talk about their grief and the person they have lost, even if we might prefer to shy
away from it

A Final Thought
It’s clear that offering access to effective bereavement

support is a health imperative. This new research
reinforces what many grieving people already know:
that love and loss affect the whole self. With the right

support, we can help each other carry grief in ways that
feel less lonely, and ultimately, more healing.

The report can be read here: Frontiers | Grief
trajectories and long-term health effects in bereaved

relatives: a prospective, population-based cohort study
with ten-year follow-up

At MuchLoved, we’re committed to providing support for bereaved families, in partnership with
charities and funeral businesses. If you have questions about the MuchLoved service, please contact

our Support team. Email support@muchloved.com or call our team on 01494 722818 

https://www.frontiersin.org/journals/public-health/articles/10.3389/fpubh.2025.1619730/full
https://www.frontiersin.org/journals/public-health/articles/10.3389/fpubh.2025.1619730/full
https://www.frontiersin.org/journals/public-health/articles/10.3389/fpubh.2025.1619730/full
https://www.frontiersin.org/journals/public-health/articles/10.3389/fpubh.2025.1619730/full


The Future of Personalised Funerals

Personalisation isn’t a “nice to have” anymore - it’s now at the very heart of
modern funerals. Families increasingly want a farewell that feels unique, and

funeral professionals are right at the centre of making that happen.

At Obitus, we recently ran a survey with our professional users, and the message
came through loud and clear. Almost everyone (97%) said families are asking

about personalisation. It’s no longer the odd request; it’s something families now
expect as standard. They want choice, flexibility, and the ability to shape a service

that really reflects the person they’ve lost.

Music and Media Take Centre Stage
When it comes to how families personalise, two things top the list almost every

time: music and visual tributes. Nearly 99% of you told us these are the most
common and meaningful ways families make a service their own. Music choices

and photo or video tributes are often described as the moments that move people
most.

But that’s not where it ends. Families also use colour themes such as clothing or
flowers(61%), bespoke montages such as video (37%), and themed coffins (36%) to

make the day feel personal. Then there are the other, but just as meaningful
touches: personalised orders of service, mementos, poems, and spoken tributes.

What Families Really Value

Your feedback also showed some clear themes about what matters most to families:

They want the whole experience to feel seamless and stress-free, with
professionalism and care at the centre.
They want services that feel unique, not “off the shelf.”
They really value music and tributes above all else.
 They appreciate guidance and support to help them make the right choices.
And above all, they want authenticity- something that feels true to their loved one.



From our findings, we can see that funerals are becoming less about sticking
to tradition and more about celebrating each unique life. The challenge, and

opportunity, for us all is finding the balance: keeping services affordable
while still offering creative, meaningful, and memorable ways to say goodbye.

We’ll be digging deeper into this soon with a joint survey with the BIFD to hear
what you as a membership think too. Together, we can build a clearer picture

of how the profession is evolving and how we can support families.

Looking Ahead

Of course, the world of funerals is shifting. Direct cremations are on the rise, often
driven by cost pressures, and many of us worry this leaves families without the

closure they need. At the same time, more families are turning towards
celebrations of life, choosing colour, creativity, and alternative locations.

Celebrant-led services, storytelling, and technology, from streaming to slideshows,
are fast becoming the norm rather than the exception.

A Changing Landscape

For more insights, ideas, and resources on personalisation, head over
to www.obitus.com





DON’T
FORGET!!!!!!

Our Conference Runs from October 24  - 26  this yearth th

Places are limited so please use the forms included in this
edition to book your places

At The Copthorne Slough -Windsor Hotel

Our President Amanda Pink is bringing the Institute back to it’s
roots of Education and Saturday afternoon will be filled with meet

and greets and talks from various people. 

This afternoon is open to members of the public who wish to know
more about what we do. Alternatively, you can explore the facilities of

the Hotel or have a wander around Windsor

Saturday Night will include a drinks
reception, followed by a 3 course meal.
and the Handover of Offices. Students
who have passed their exams, will be

presented with their certificates




